English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

April 6, 2006

John Prush called the meeting to order at 7:18 p.m.  

Board members present:  John Prush, Geoff Ruonavaara, Patricia Wysong, and Valerie Alleman.  

Visitors present:  None.

It was moved by Pat, seconded by Geoff and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the March 7, 2006 regular meeting as presented.

Visitor Comments:

There were no visitor comments.

Old Business:
Unpaid association dues and trash fees were discussed.  Pat reported that she had tried to call the residents but two had been disconnected and one had been changed to an unlisted number.  It was moved by John P., seconded by Geoff and passed unanimously, that letters be sent by certified mail giving them until April 30, 2006 to pay the balance due or we would pursue our legal options.

John P. reported that he has had contact with several companies regarding our lawn care and snow removal with plans to present their bids at the next regular meeting for board action.

New Business:
A resident filed a complaint about speeding in the neighborhood and requested that the board address the issue.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by John P. and passed unanimously, that residents should report all speeders to the Ingham County Police.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:53 p.m.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 4, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. at 1555 Groombridge Drive.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the May 4, 2006 regular meeting.
